VILLAGE OF MILLSTADT

VILLAGE HALL

MARCH 11, 2024
7:00 P.M.
The meeting was called to order by Mike Todd, with the following trustees answering to roll call: Randy Burk, Mike Capell, Ray Famula, Mike French, and Dustin Trankle. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Trustee Mark Todd was absent.
A motion was made by Mike Capell to approve the February 26th minutes. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
COMMUNICATIONS OR CORRESPONDENCE: none
COMMITTEE ON ACCOUNTS: Mike Capell stated he reviewed the bills. Mike Capell made a motion to pay the bills. Mike French seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

PERSONNEL: Mike Capell stated there would be an Executive Session for personnel and litigation after Citizen Comments.
PUBLIC WORKS:  

SEWER: none
WATER: Dustin Trankle stated the Village is applying for a St. Clair County Intergovernmental grant for a new water line from the 000 block of East Madison Street to the 200 block of East Madison Street.
REFUSE: none
MOSQUITO CONTROL: none

STREETS, ALLEYS, AND SIDEWALKS: none
PUBLIC BUILDINGS, MAINTENANCE, AND EQUIPMENT: Mayor Todd stated the street sweeper has been repaired and has been running since the previous week. He added that the maintenance department test drove a new sweeper two weeks ago.
CABLE SERVICES AND CELL TOWERS: none
ORDINANCES AND RESOLUTIONS: Mike French stated Resolution 24-01 is to apply to St. Clair County for a Developmental Block Grant. It is for phase one of a proposed project on Madison Street for water line improvements. The Village would contribute approximately $70,000. Mike French motioned to accept Resolution 24-01 as presented. Dustin Trankle seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
ANNEXATIONS: none
PARKS, POOL, AND RECREATION: Mayor Todd stated he met with representatives from the American Legion. They are planning to put flags in the centerfield of Tuffy Mueth Field. They are asking for assistance with putting riprap in the ditch. They will discuss the project with their Board and will be ordering the flag poles soon.
CEMETERY: Ray Famula stated he and Mike French are looking at the verbiage of the ordinances to see if anything needs to be changed.
COMMUNITY CENTER: Ray Famula stated the new doors have been installed at the Community Center. The cost was $40,094 and will be paid for using a grant. Ray stated Bunco will be held on Thursday, March 21st. The Big Ol’ Bag and Jewelry Sale will be held on Friday, March 29th and Saturday, March 30th.
PLANNING COMMISSION & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT: Mike French stated the Planning Commission meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 19th. Building Commissioner Adam Romero added that they do have items on the agenda to discuss.
TIF: none
PUBLIC SAFETY:  

Police Department – Police Chief Alan Hucke stated they are still accepting applications for the D.A.R.E. scholarship. Applications are due at the end of March.
Emergency Service and Disaster Agency – none

Fire Department – Dustin Trankle stated the Annual Bar-B-Que will be held on Saturday, March 30th.

BUILDING COMMISSIONER: Adam Romero stated the Planning Commission and the Zoning Board have meetings in March. They will be discussing the property that used to be West End Tavern. The new owner would like to split the parcel into two residential lots. They will be asking for a variance for setbacks and lot size.
OLD BUSINESS: Mike French stated he has gone through the ordinances and thinks they are good on verbiage besides a few items concerning the cemeteries. He is working with Police Chief Alan Hucke and Lieutenant Adam Romero concerning current fees for the Police Department. Alan added that Scott Baltz had some input concerning maintenance items. Mike stated he hadn’t heard from Scott but will contact him to discuss. Tracy Holmes stated he had included some items on the list that she had given Mike. Mike stated he will follow up with Scott.

Mayor Todd stated he has talked with Scott and Alan concerning next year’s budget. He will be meeting with Mike Capell and Tracy to finalize the budget. If any Board members have anything that they would like to add, please talk with the Mayor as soon as possible.

Mayor Todd stated the water bill delivery is not getting any better. The office has been trying to get customers to sign up for email delivery and automatic payments; over 200 people have signed up for email delivery. As of this meeting, only two bills have come back to town and they went out on Thursday, February 29th. Randy Burk made a motion to wave the water bill late fees for the bills due on March 18th. Mike Capell seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. Tracy stated she will talk with Rick Holmes to make sure the pink bills do not have late charges on them. In the meantime, hopefully the rest of the bills will show up.
NEW BUSINESS: Mayor Todd stated they are currently looking for lifeguards for the pool. They had a shortage of lifeguards last year and had to shut the pool down early because most of them went back to school. If there is not enough staffing, then a possible new closing date will have to be looked into. Mayor Todd stated that the pricing needs to be evaluated and decided on because people are already calling even though the pool does not open until the end of May.
CITIZENS COMMENTS: Resident Vicki Avedisian asked if there was a noise ordinance stating what time companies can come in to start mowing. Police Chief Alan Hucke stated a specific time was taken out years ago because they try to go by what is reasonable. Mrs. Avedisian stated there is a company that is starting before 9am. Lieutenant Adam Romero stated that the Village has allowed mowing to start as early as 6am on days when the temperature has been quite high. Alan added that the Village maintenance department starts work at 7am so it seems reasonable to allow lawn services to begin at 7am as well. Mrs. Avedisian stated that it is just really loud at such an early hour. Mayor Todd stated that if the Village were to specify a time, it would probably be 7am.
Mike Capell made a motion to go into Executive Session for personnel and litigation. Ray Famula seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.

Mike Capell made a motion to close Executive Session. Dustin Trankle seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
ADJOURNMENT: Dustin Trankle made a motion to adjourn the general Village Board meeting and was seconded by Mike Capell. The motion carried unanimously. 
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Crissy Pipik, Clerk




Mike Todd, Mayor
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